
DOCTORAL STUDENTS

Preparation for your Supervisory Board
Your Supervisory Board has two functions:  An opportunity to discuss your work with a wider set of senior colleagues; and, to assess your progress.

The assessment is something that ought to be agreed between you and the Board.  After the Board, you will have a chance to look at the written comments of the Board on your progress and to add you own comments.

In preparation for this you should 

(i) complete your part 1 form which will be sent to you by Fiona Gillies;
(ii) write a piece of not more than 5000 words on an issue of current interest in your research, for which you want to gain a spectrum of opinions from the Board members.  Don’t write more than this number of words and overload the Board members – it may not be read thoroughly if it is too long, some discussion with your supervisor might be helpful;

(iii) lay out an outline of Chapter headings as an overview of how you are thinking about your thesis now; and indicate where your written piece is likely to come;
(iv) send all these three things to the members of your Board, and to Ali.
You should be clear about where you are with the work and be prepared to discuss this with the Board.  You should be free to discuss if there are personal issues affecting your work, and the Board should consider what might be needed.  If you need leave of absence this should be agreed by the Board.  

There are certain progress steps that need to be agreed by the Board.  

· At the end of the first year (second year for part-time and distance-learning students), the Board should agree to your proceeding to the next year.
· At the end of the minimum period, the Board should decide with you whether to recommend, an extension, submission, or possibly a completion period.

Above all, the meeting should be an enjoyable discussion/debate for you and the Board members.
Matt ffytche
Director Graduate Studies

